
 

Information Classification: CONTROLLED 

CC Report for the Town Council Meeting 18th July 2024  

This report covers the period 15th June to 12th July to ensure the report can be seen by all fellow 
town councillors with all other council papers prior to the above meeting.  Following on from last 
month’s report: 

Belle View Square: Although there is no change from previous report, an update request has been 
replied to with an apology for how long this is taking to resolve, from earlier emails Wildanet will be 
paying for the work which will be completed by Cormac, however to date Cormac has not put a 
schedule of work together. 

Kingsley Avenue: The actual site to date again has no forward plan, although tentative enquiries 
have been suggested for use of this area now that it has been established that it is not economically 
viable for property development.     

Harvey St Flats:  No walk rounds have been conducted recently. Still awaiting a response from CHL 
as regards installation of CCTV. 

Public Pathways: Email recently received with the arborealist report reference trees with 
recommendations as regards works to be carried out in the Lamorna Park area, this will be 
forwarded to Open Spaces Cornwall Council and Town Clerk in due course.  

Garages rear of Roberts Avenue:  A further request has been forwarded to CHL for an update 
following yet another enquiry from a local resident, no response at time of report. 

Torpoint Bowls Club: Work planned to commence beginning of July. 

Thanckes Drive – As per Bowls Club above.    

Footpath behind Sidney Road bungalows: Further to an update request reply received that along 
with some resurfacing works the work plan will also include reprovision of the fencing bordering the 
allotment side of the pathway.   

Pentire Road – No Update.  

Breach of Code of Conduct – A recent claim by a resident of the Rame Peninsula over a breach of 
conduct as a whole against East Cornwall Planning Committee members (myself being the Vice 
Chair) has not been upheld following referral to Cornwall Council’s Legal Dept.  

Of possible interest(?) Torpoint Cemetery (As opposed to Horson Cemetery) – Purely as a point of 
interest I was asked by a resident as to why there were uniform mounds paralleling the screening 
trees at the far end, a question of which I did not know the answer. On enquiry it transpires that 
these were graves dug in anticipation of possible victims of COVID which obviously were never used 
and filled in accordingly. 

Parking Meters Sainsburys Car Park – No Update.  

No CC Meetings attended during this period due to leave, substitutes arranged.  

Some Virtual Mtgs.                   


